

Kingsnorth Church of England Primary School

Headteacher: Mr lain Witts

Friday 27th May 2022

Dear Parent/ Carer,

Our Sports Day is set for **Friday 17**th **June.** As always, we are making special preparations for a very special day for your child. There are many exciting opportunities during the day and with the added emphasis on Year R children experiencing their first Sports Day and Year 6 their last one, it is an incredibly exciting time in and around the school.

We ask that all children arrive at school dressed and ready for Sports Day on Friday 17th June. **PE kits are: House T-shirt (no football shirts), plain black or blue shorts and plimsolls/ trainers (no logos).**

The fun will start at 9:00am approximately for Key Stage 1 and at 1:00pm for Key Stage 2.

Timings will be as follows:

9:00- 11:30	Track 1 - Reception, Year 1 and 2 Heat Races
	Track 2 – Fun Races
1:00- 3:10	Track 1 - Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 Heat
	Races
	Track 2 – Fun Races

Due to time restrictions on the day, we have decided to announce the overall House winners in collective worship the following week.

Lunchtime arrangements will be as normal for children; parents are obviously welcome to picnic on the field but all children will have lunch in school. This will give us the chance for the children to register for the afternoon session, to refill water bottles and generally give them the opportunity to cool down, particularly if it is a hot day!

For the safety and well-being of the children, parents are kindly reminded that they must stay behind any physical barriers in place. Due to space, children in different key stages won't be able to watch siblings take part in their Sports Day races.

In case of hot weather, we would like to remind parents and carers to make sure their child has a sun hat and water bottle for the day and that sure sun cream has been applied before they come into school. There will be gazebos in place for children to sit under and protect them from the sun when they are not taking part in a race.





Kingsnorth Church of England Primary School

Church Hill, Kingsnorth, Ashford, Kent TN23 3EF

▼ 01233 622673

© office@kingsnorth.kent.sch.uk

W www.kingsnorth.kent.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mr Iain Witts

The Opening Ceremony

In both the morning and afternoon sessions the children will begin by parading round the field in their houses and waving their house colours.

A further letter detailing the arrangements for the day will be sent out closer to the day.

If you have any questions about the day, please direct them to us at your earliest convenience.

Miss R Petty

(School PE Co-ordinator)

Mrs S Bone

(Deputy Head Teacher)